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Family

IDeath

Vivan “Boog” Duden

Vivan “Boog” Duden, 57, of
Colby, died Wednesday, Jan. 15,
2003 at CitizensMedical Center.

Funeral services are scheduled
for 2 p.m., Saturday, Jan. 18, at the
Colby United Methodist Church
with Father Galen Long officiating.

Visitation will be Friday from 1
to9p.m. and Saturday from10a.m.
until service time at Kersenbrock
Funeral Chapel, 745 S. Country
Club Dr., Colby. Burial will be at
Beulah Cemetery in Colby.

Mr. Duden was born April 24,
1945inTyler, Texasand worked at
the Colby Housing Authority.

Hewas preceded in death by his
daughter, Angie, who died Jan. 30,
2000.

Mr. Duden is survived by his
wife, Doris, Colby; ason, John B.
Duden, Bentonville, Ark.; two
brothers, John Duden, M cPherson,
and Ivan Duden, Prescott, Ariz.; a
sister, Joy Gaddie, Peyton, Colo.;
and three granchildren.

Memorials can be made to the
Colby United M ethodist Churchor
the Sacred Heart Church.

Donations may be left at any
Colby Bank or Kersenbrock Fu-
neral Chapel.

Clubs

Winnersfromthe Colby Country
Club’sbridge game held on Tues-
day, Jan. 7 were: Helen Donelan,
Mary Molstad and Themla Shal z.

Hospital

CitizensMedical Center
Wednesday, Jan. 15, 2003
Admissions
« Daniel Dawson, Colby
« BerthaBruggeman, Selden
« Arlene Standley, Rexford
Dismissals
« BarbaraBrunson, Colby
For other questions or informa-
tion on admissions and dismissals
at the hospital, call 462-7511.

Markets

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-PlainsCo-op
Wheat $3.34
Corn $2.40
Milo $3.94
Soybeans $5.05

Senior Center holds board election

TheColby Senior ProgressCen-
ter held el ectionsat itsannual meet-
ing earlier thisweek.

Elaine Hurtt was elected to the
vacated position by Mary Son-
nonfield. Glenn Weber, Bonnie
Fleckensteinand Don Seyfert were
re-elected to their positions. The
board held ashort meeting after the
election to nominate and vote on
officers. Maurice Phelpswill con-
tinueaspresident, MerleWolf, vice
president; Ed Dean, treasurer and
DonnaSchielke, secretary.

Other board membersareGlenn
Hamme, Lenora Haney, Dorthory
Bourguin and Maxine Jones.

Paint classes start at the center
Monday, Jan 20, at 9 a.m. Fritz
Ostmeyer will be the instructor.
Anyone interested should contact
Schieke or Ostmeyer for informa-

Emma Rogers

® Senior Savvy

tionor questions. Paint classeswill
be the first and third Mondays of
each month.

Other activities for the week of
Jan. 20-24 include:

Monday- 9 am. to 4 p.m. paint
classwith one hour lunch break

Tuesday - 9:30a.m.—Alivewith
exercise

Wednesday - 10 am. — Line
DancewithDebKoonandat 11:30
am.,long-term careinsurancepro-
gram

Thursday- 9:30 am. — Alive
with exercise

Friday - 11am.—Trivial pursuit
challenge

TheHomestead Nutrition
Menu

Monday — Chicken patty sand-
wiches, baked potatoes, breaded
tomatoes, roll, peach cup.

Tuesday — Ovenfried Chicken,
mashed potatoes/gravy, peas,
bread, fruit cocktail.

Wednesday — Sloppy joes, broc-
coli/cauliflower salad, pears, bun,
peach cabbler.

Thursday — Taco salad, tropical
fruit salad, chips, cherry crisp.

Friday — Chicken vegetable
soup, orange pineapple salad,
crackers, peach cobbler.

Meal reservations need to be
made before noon 24 hoursin ad-
vance at 462-2901.

Cancellationsshouldbecalledin
assoonaspossible. Menusaresub-
ject to change.

‘Home to Harmony’ reviewed today

Linda Goossen presented a re-
view of the book, “Home to Har-
mony” today with many visitors
attending the event.

Guestsof FredaThieler Sunday,
Jan. 12 were her daughter and hus-
band Marlene and Bud Murphy of
Cheyenne, Wyom. They attended
theL utheran Churchwith Fredaand
ate dinner with her.

Guests of Pete Morrison all last
weekend were his daughter and
husbandAnnand Dan Commerford
of Manhattan.

They also visited with Mary B.
Grady —alongtimefamily friend.
Anniswith the American Express

Winona resi

By ROSALIE BUSSEN
Winona Correspondent
Bob and VirginiaArnberger had
many guests during the Christmas
and New Year’s holidays. They
wereAaron Moreland, San Diego,
CA.; Darrell and Vicki Arnberger
and family, Colby; Rod and Terri
Arnberger, Lindsey and Brett, Le-
vant; Kenny andKristaRobinsand
family, McPhearson; Bud and
Peggy Arnberger, Oakley; Buddy,
Linda, and Verlene VanHorn,
Colby; Mary and Donnie Wright,
Russell Springs; Scott Schertz,
Winona.
Gerald and Betty Shipley,
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Year Special for
nwkansas.co

For alimited time, Colby Free |||
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Press customer s can receive 12 ||

full months of internet for less
than the price of eight.

That’sfour monthsfreel!!!

Jointhefolksin Goodland,
Oberlin, Norcatur, Bird
City, Oakley, McDonald,
CoI by and St. Francis, who

on line with

Just $198

nwkansas.com. We have
high speed modems un-
limited active usage and
technical support avail-

able. "

Internet access as low as $16.50/month with
1 year prepayment.

Normal monthly rates are $24.95. For more information call 462-

155 W. 5th Colby, KS 462-3963

Lula Thieler

®LFairview
Estates

asafinancial planner and advisor.

Dan has been the music instruc-
tor of ManhattanHigh School for 21
years.

Before going there he was the
music instructor here in Colby for
10years.

They brought their 3 little dogs,
Schotzie, Tiger and Gidgett along

Oakley, were Sunday eveningvisi-
torsof Pauline Smith.

Evelyn Langdon was a guest of
Bill and JoyceBoehmein Goodland
and had Christmas dinner with
them. OnNew Year'sEvetheyvis-
ited Craig and Kelli Hillman and
Natashain Goodland.

Evelynreturned homeon Satur-
day. On Sunday her visitors were
Gene and Doris Langden and
Frankieof Leoti. They hadlunchin
Oakley.

Names that were omitted as
guests of Archie and Verla Moser
for Christmas were Florence

with themfor thevisit.

Congratulations to don and Ka-
ren Hodson on their wedding anni-
versary which was January 13th.
We wish them many more.

Walter and Brenda McGuire of
McCook visitedushereat Fairview
on Monday.

Lindsey Arnberger, who is at-
tending school in Wichitawas a
guest of Ester Wieland on Monday.
SheisstudyingtobeaPA.

Tuesday morning Joan Banniser
of McDonaldcalledonIreneKehl-
beck.

That evening Russell Childresof
Bird City was asupper guest.

dents host many visitors

Schertz and Shirley Cranston,
Colby, andAlbert M oser of Oakley.

Archieand VerlaMoser hosted a
New Year’sEvecard party. Guests
were Carl and Gloria Hanson,
Wallace; Harley and Phyllis
Hersberger; Patsy and Clarence
Kahle; Kenneth and Maxine Kirk;
Ray and Juanita Repshire.

Joy Haverfield, Manhattan, vis-
ited Roger and MargeAusmus, Sat-
urday. Wyatt and LaytonWerthvis-
ited Max and Heath. Wyatt stayed
overnight. Layton stayed with his
grandparents. All retured homeon
Sunday.
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Community Calendar

SATURDAY, Jan. 18, 2003

Wings Upon the Prairiedrop-in, 485 N. Franklin, 5-8 p.m.
Sixth Street AlcoholicsAnonymous, 1275West 6th, 8:30p.m.
SUNDAY, Jan. 19, 2003

Sixth Street AlcoholicsAnonymous, 9:30 a.m.

Wings Upon the Prairiedrop-in, 485 N. Franklin, 2-8 p.m.
High School Youth Group, Berean Church, 6 p.m.

New HopeNarcoticsAnonymous, City Hall Basement, 8p.m. )

1855 S. Range ¢ Colby, KS .
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CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER, INC.

CcMC

Dear Friends:

Citizens Medical Center
100 E. College Drive

Colby, KS 67701-3799

(785) 462-7511

(785) 462-4870 Fax

PSLC

Prairie Senior Living Complex
1625 S. Franklin Avenue

Colby, KS 67701-3722

(785) 462-8295

(785) 462-7130 Fax

The capacity of our diagnostic equipment is a key to Citizens Medical Center, Inc.’s
success as the premier facility for health care in northwest Kansas. Without the most up-to-date
equipment, our facility could not deliver the high quality of diagnosis, treatment and recovery we
have over the years. To have such equipment, 24 hours a day, takes the dedication of our health
care team as well as the technologists who work in our diagnostic departments including Lab,
Respiratory Care, and Radiology. Our techs have told us they are proud to work at CMC because
of the quality equipment and growing team that makes up CMCI. They have also told us that our
equipment stacks up against any available in Hays, Wichita, or Denver.

Imaging quality is so important during the diagnostic phase of treatment. A clear and
clean image must be obtained for proper diagnosis. This is why we have purchased the only
helical CT unit in Thomas County. The helical CT allows us to continually scan a patient without
the necessity to stop imaging. Helical CT is the preferred method of scanning patients, especially
for abdomens and chests. Not only do we obtain a quality image, but the time of scans is cut in
half. For patients who are experiencing discomfort, this time saver and quality achiever is just an
¢xample of what we do for our patients and their care.

The General Electric radiographic room at CMC has the capabilities of performing a
multitude of regular X-ray, as well as digital fluoroscopic studies. Flouroscopy allows us to do
studies with the use of dyes and barium. These studies enable us to examine an organ’s internal
structure. Because of our digital capabilities, X-ray and Flouroscopy are key players in diagnosis,
the beginning of treatment planning and recovery.

Another facet of our advanced technology is our Ultrasound equipment at CMC. Abby
Beagley, ARDMS qualified Sonographer, works with this state-of-the-art equipment. Abby will
also be performing mammography which will be reinstated at our facility as demand for this
service is outpacing what our contracted mammography services can provide. We have just
purchased a dedicated mammography processor. This processor is important as no other film
passes through the processor except for mammography. This enables films to remain pure, and
detection of abnormalities more feasible as compared to a shared processor. Of course, our fixed
site for MRI, the study of soft tissues, is available Monday through Friday as research
demonstrated patients and physicians needed MRI on a regular basis.

Citizens Medical Center Inc. has provided the training for most of the Radiology
Technicians working at various locations throughout Thomas County. We have sent people
across the country to be trained in specialties such as Vascular Sonography, Nuclear Medicine,
Mammography, CT, and general Sonography to mention just a few. We do this because our
business is based in patient care. We provide trained professionals and the equipment they
demand to the northwest Kansas area, not because it is required, but because that is good health
care and sound business practice. We are in the quality health care business to provide state-of-
the-art diagnostic equipment for our friends and neighbors and the health care professionals we

Scrve.

Sincerely,

The Citizens Medical Center, Inc. Board of Trustees: Vern Schwanke, Bob Standage, Terry
Cousins, Sheila Frahm, Judith Sears, Curt Stephens, and Terry Wendell




